
AXEDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

“Excellence Through Endeavour” 

High Street, Axedale 3551 

Ph. (03) 5439 7232   Fax. (03) 5439 7575 

Principal – Corrina Hartland 

Email: axedale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

RESPECT, PERSONAL BEST, RESILIENCE, COOPERATION 
 

NEWSLETTER No. 20 JUNE 26th 2025 

Important dates: 

July 1st Semester 1 Reports released 

1st MARC Van 

3rd Parent Teacher Chats: Mr C only 

4th Jump Rope for Heart jump off day – gold  

     coin wear touch of RED 

     End of Term Assembly 2.10pm 

     Last day of Term 2 - 2.30pm dismissal 

July 21st First day of Term 3 

23rd Smile Squad on site –  

        complete registration online  

        now or via paper copy  

        available from the office. 

SCHOOL VALUES AWARDS  

Grade Prep 

Levi D – For demonstrating the school value of resilience by using his 

strategies when reading a challenging book during our reading 

assessments.  

Grade 1/2  

Tilly – For showing her personal best when writing her narrative and 

showing resilience to continue working on her piece to make it even 

better. 

Grade 2/3 

Jessica – For displaying resilience when researching a country in Africa. 

When researching, Jessica was using new skills and technology and 

when she encountered difficulty always bounce back and gave it her best effort. 

Grade 3/4 

Xade – For demonstrating the value of RESILIENCE by completing testing last week. Xade was able to 

refocus and complete a range of maths tests showing greater independence. Well done Xade. 

Grade 5/6 

Grade 5/6 – For demonstrating perseverance, determination, and a positive attitude during recent assessments. 

They faced challenges with courage, stayed focused under pressure, and 

gave their best effort every step of the way. 
 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 

Grade Prep 

Louis C – For confidently learning how to use the new Bond Blocks 

resource to develop his mathematical understanding. 

Grade 1/2  

Mackenzie – For writing a fantastic beginning to her narrative and 

taking on feedback to continue writing to make her story even better. 

Grade 2/3  

Maya – For problem solving and working out a strategy to help her 

classify numbers as odd or even numbers. 

Grade 3/4 

William – For his ability to write a detailed persuasive text on the Olympic Games. William planned and 

drafted his arguments for more Olympic Games and typed for his Learning Diary – great effort! 

Grade 5/6  

Kaydin – For his concentration and curiosity when learning about data. He remained focused during 

lessons, asked thoughtful questions, and showed a strong desire to understand and explore the topic more 

deeply. 
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GOLDEN BRUSH AWARD  

Congratulations to Grade 5/6 and Ms Bingham for winning the 

Golden Brush award this week.  
 

HOUSE AWARD 

Congratulations to Campaspe winners of this week’s House 

Award.  
 

NIGHTS OF READING 

Congratulations to these students for receiving their certificates 

for 50, 75 and 100 nights of reading. It is fantastic to see so many 

students reading and recording the books they read.  
 

STUDENT PASSPORT AWARDS 

Congratulations to these students who received a certificate for achieving the goal of 25 and 50 celebration 

stickers in their Student Passport.  

 

FIDGET TOYS / BLU TAC 

This term has seen a significant increase in the number of students coming to school with fidget toys or blu 

tac. While it is recognised that fidget toys can assist students with their engagement and ability to focus, the 

type of fidget toys can often have the opposite effect. While many fidget toys are marketed as being helpful 

for student’s concentration, we have noticed an increase in students being significantly distracted when using 

them. Blu tac, or similar, can have the same distracting effect, if provided as a large ‘blob’. These items are 

seen as learning tools, not toys. As a school, we support items that can be used as learning tools, assisting 

students to remain focussed and are of benefit to their learning. We can access sensory items that are 

recommended by Allied Health professionals and have been proven to assist students. Staff also work with 

students, enabling them to understand how and when to use them. If you believe your child requires a fidget 

toy / learning tool, please speak to classroom teachers before purchasing items to be used at school.  
 

HOT LUNCHES  

We could not have picked a better week to have yummy hot steamed dim sims. While the weather was a bit 

gloomy, students certainly enjoyed eating their hot dim sims. Over the week we will have steamed more than 

250 dim sims.  

Next term we are planning to have 2 hot lunch order days – a pie day and our traditional hot dog lunch for 

Footy Colours Day. 
 

END OF TERM ASSEMBLY 

Next week we will hold our end of term assembly on Friday, starting at 2.10pm. All parents / carers are invited 

to join the end of term celebrations. Students will be dismissed from the assembly at 2.30pm. The school bus 

will run as normal.  



JUMP ROPE FOR HEART CELEBRATION 

Next Friday we will celebrate our involvement in Jump Rope For Heart. Students have been practising their 

skipping, some learning to skip, while others have learnt new skipping ‘tricks’. Weather permitting, all 

students will be involved in skipping activities, commencing at 11.40am. Specific details will be included in 

next week’s newsletter. Students are encouraged to wear a touch of red next Friday on the day and donate a 

gold coin (out of uniform), with money going towards the Student Representative Council (SRC) Wish List.  
 

2026 ENROLMENT 

We have held our 2026 Prep Parent Information session. If you were unable to attend the session but would 

like a guided tour of the school and have questions to ask, please don’t hesitate to contact the office. 

Enrolments for 2026 Prep are due by Friday 25th July 2025. 

Families who require an enrolment pack please contact the office. 
 

GRATITUDE CALL OUT 

This week I would like to give a gratitude call out to our grade 6 Shop Monitors, Mrs Tenace and Ali who 

collect lunch orders from Rise & Grind and our mail from the Axedale Store. It is great to see our students 

have the opportunity and responsibility to continue a long-standing tradition of picking up lunch orders 

and the mail.  
 

REPORTING AND PARENT TEACHER CHATS 

Staff are working through the reporting process, completing assessment tasks and writing Semester One 

student reports. These will be distributed via Compass on Tuesday 1st of July. Parent Teacher Chats for Mr 

Christensen and the grade 3/4 class will be on Thursday 3rd of July. All families are encouraged to book 

a time to chat with Steve. Bookings for the chats can be made through Compass. Parent Teacher Chats 

for other classes will be held early in Term 3. Booking information will be provided early in the term.  

 

SCHOOL UNIFORMS 

We have new discontinued uniform items for sale $5 each, including Rugby jumpers, Bomber Jackets, 

Windcheaters, skorts, bootleg pants (cotton & fleece lined). Limited sizes available. Contact the office. 

 

THE SMILE SQUAD FREE SCHOOL DENTAL PROGRAM IS COMING TO OUR SCHOOL 

Today students will bring home a Smile Squad Kit consisting of toothpaste and a new 

toothbrush. The Smile Squad team from Bendigo Health are coming to our school, 

starting their visit on Wednesday 23rd July (Term 3).  

Smile Squad is the Victorian Government free school dental program. 

This means ALL students can get a free dental check-up, preventive services, and 

treatment at school. 

 

How to access free dental care 

We need your consent before we can provide services. Consent is usually provided 

by a parent or guardian. 

Sign up to Smile Squad at: https://bit.ly/smilesquadvic  

OR use the QR code: 

Paper copies of the consent form are available. Please contact the school office if you would like to request 

one. 

The electronic consent form can be translated into more than 100 languages, and the paper form is currently 

available in 13 languages. 

Smile Squad oral health packs  

All children deserve a healthy smile, and the Smile Squad free school dental program is working hard to help 

make sure this happens.  

Your child(ren) will soon receive a free oral health pack to bring home. The pack contains a toothbrush, full 

sized toothpaste, and an oral health brochure. Please take the time to read the brochure. It’s full of helpful 

hints and tips to help your whole family eat well, drink well and clean well – for life. 

Standard strength toothpaste 

Smile Squad provides standard strength fluoride toothpaste that is generally used by ages six and over, unless 

recommended by a dental or trained health professional. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Fsmilesquadvic&data=05%7C02%7CCorrina.Hartland%40education.vic.gov.au%7C55b4426265df4f5c674d08dd8c4116f4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638820933420143794%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NT1CkMfIXerqnT0S31cH2P0LCy4gNO%2BTYA8VGGnoaTk%3D&reserved=0


If your child is under six, please talk to a dental or trained health professional to find out if your child might 

benefit from using this toothpaste. You can also choose to put the toothpaste away until they turn six or give 

it to someone else in your family to use. 

Do I need to attend my child’s appointment? 

No, you do not need to attend your child’s appointment. You can attend if you would like to, and you can take 

your child to the community dental clinic if you prefer. 

 

VICTORIAN PREMIERS’ READING CHALLENGE 

Thank you to those students who have been reading and adding their books on the 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge website. If you have been writing your books onto your 

reading checklist make sure you bring the sheet into the office and Mrs Baldwin can 

enter them for you. Students have read 201 books so far. 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of 

the importance of reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a 

personal challenge for children to read a set number of books by 5th September 2025. 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and teachers. 

Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian Premier 

and former Premiers. 

To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklist and for more information about the Victorian 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge   
 

 

Corrina Hartland 

Principal 

 

FORMS TO BE RETURNED OR ORGANISED AT SCHOOL 
 

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART Any cash sponsorship collected to be returned to school by Friday 4th July. 
 

2026 PREP ENROLMENT Enrolments due by Friday 25th July. 
 

2025 PARENT PAYMENTS Term 2 payment is now due. 
 

 

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 

Axedale Primary School has raised $549.00 for the Heart Foundation! 

We now have 24 students registered online, this is a great start to their fundraising. 

Yet to register your child, it’s not too late: www.jumprope.org.au/parents  

Students have also been given a cash sponsorship form to collect any cash money.  

Jump Rope for Heart is the Heart Foundation’s primary school skipping challenge 

that helps kids move more, have fun, and raise funds for life-saving research and 

programs. 

We’re skipping through the term! 

Jump Rope for Heart is well underway and it’s great to see so many children out in the playground skipping 

with smiles on their faces. 

It’s not long until our Jump Off Day on Friday 4th July so keep on practicing those tricks! And don’t forget 

to share your online fundraising page with friends and family to raise money for a great cause!  

Still need to sign up online? It’s easy just follow this link and enter your details at  

www.jumprope.org.au/parents  

 

P.S. Don’t forget our skipping goal of 40 hours! Currently, we’ve completed 6 hours online. Only 34 hours 

to go! 
 

https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
http://www.jumprope.org.au/parents
http://www.jumprope.org.au/parents


 



 
BREAKFAST CLUB  

Hi Families, 

What is Breakfast Club? 

Here at Axedale Primary our Breakfast Club enables all students at school to enjoy a nutritious breakfast, 

allowing them to engage and participate fully in all the educational and social opportunities that school 

offer.  

Every Tuesday 8.15 - 9.00am we serve a range of cereal, fruit and toast for breakfast.   

If you would like to volunteer the only requirement is to have a Volunteer Working with Children’s 

Check.  We would love to have you volunteer and be part helping our students start of the day in a healthy 

way.  

Breakfast Club Roster 

TERM 2 2025 
 

Tuesday 1 July Angela Dodd Ali 

 

BAND SPONSORSHIP 
The school band shirt design is 

finished and we’re now looking for 

new sponsors for the band! After 

amazing support from Palmer's Gym 

over the years, we’re looking for new 

sponsors to jump on board the music band 

wagon. 

Included in your sponsorship package is 

your business logo on our shirt, regular 

advertising in our newsletter and your 

business mentioned during all band 

performances! Packages start at $100 right 

up to $400 (depending on what you're after 

or how generous you feel!). 

Thank you to Baluk Wellbeing, Sound Strategies and APL Concreting for their sponsorship of our band 

program. 

Contact Mr Marsh on kaine.marsh@education.vic.gov.au for more details. 

Keep singin’, strummin’, and swingin’ those hips!! 

Kaine Marsh 
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FROM THE CLASSROOMS – AUSLAN 
 

 



 



COMMUNITY 



 




